

Health, Seniors and Active Living

Dr. Anna Johnston Medical Officer of Health 180 Centennaire Dr. Southport MB R0H 1N1 www.manitoba.ca

September 17, 2021

Michael Lackmanec Chief Administrative Officer Rural Municipality of Cartier Box 117, Elie, MB R0H 0H0

Re: PRECAUTIONARY BOIL WATER ADVISORY ISSUED TO THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF CARTIER (CARTIER REGIONAL) PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM (DOES NOT INCLUDE ST. EUSTACHE, LIDO PLAGE, SPRINGSTEIN or AREAS NORTH OF 62 NORTH)

Code: 36.50

Dear Michael Lackmanec:

Drinking Water Officer, Marc Balcaen, has advised me that the Rural Municipality of Cartier (Cartier Regional) public water system has met all conditions for rescinding the precautionary boil water advisory and that bacteriological testing results meet regulatory standards.

I am therefore rescinding the precautionary boil water advisory that was placed on the RM of Cartier (Cartier Regional) public water system on September 14, 2021.

Please ensure all water users are notified that the advisory has been rescinded and that normal water usage can be resumed. A copy of this letter can be provided as notification. Notices posted in public locations such as washrooms are to be removed.

Should you have any questions, please contact Marc Balcaen, Supervisor, Drinking Water Officer at 204-945-2454.

Sincerely,

Dr. Anna Johnston

Medical Officer of Health Southern Regional Health Authority

cc: Siobahn Burland Ross - Director, Office of Drinking Water Melanie Betsill – Manager, Field Operations, Office of Drinking Water

Kale Black – Senior Drinking Water Officer, Office of Drinking Water Stephen Hancock - Public Health Inspector, Manitoba Health

Danielle Vaillant – Cartier Regional Water Cooperative Grant McGorman – Cartier Regional Water Cooperative

Brenda Poulsen – RM of Grey Utilities Operator Angela Meier – Manitoba Water Services Board